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February 2010 Division Meeting Minutes 

Meeting was open by LtGov Barbara Pringle at 7:05 PM. 

G-d Bless America and the Pledge were led by SDPLG John Hanratty. 

Invocation was offered by PP David Jacobus.  

Introduction of head table and guests by LtGov Barbara – IPGov Doreen Pellittieri, PG Bob 
Calabrese, Dist Secy Ann Sewert, PLG Brett Myott, SDPLG Peter Pellittieri, PLG Barbara Schor, 
DPLG Ray Pfeifer, SDPLG Trish Hook, DPLG John Hanratty, PLG Carole Bubb,  Treas. PLG 
Jim Paduchowski, Secy Sara Pfeifer.  Guest Speaker Dr. Joshua Sourwein, DDS. 

Roll Call of Clubs – Brighton 3, Canandaigua 3, Charlotte/Lk Ontario 0, Farmington Victor 5, 
Lakeshore/ Rochester 3, Newark 2, Palymara/Macedon 3, Penfield/Perinton 9, Penn Yan 3, 
Seneca Falls 0, Webster 8. 

Secretaries Report – e-mailed to all clubs – not accepted.  Some up coming events were lacking. 

Treasurers Report – Balance $2855.18.  Detailed reports were provided to all clubs. Accepted. 

Program – Dr. Joshua Sourwein, DDS spoke to us about Dentristy For All, they provide dental 
care for those in need in Guatemala, Nicaragua and the Philippines.  100% of your donation goes 
to providing care.  Volunteers pay their our expenses.  They can be reached at: 

Calm Lake Dental  - 1386 Hathaway Dr - Suite B - Farmington NY – 14425.   

LtGov Nominations – Letters were presented by the Webster Club on behalf of Dr. Peter J. 
Pellittieri for Lt Gov and by the Penfield/Perinton Club on behalf of Peg Bobson for Lt Gov 
Elect. 

Dist Secy Ann Sewert gave an overview of the upcoming Mid-Year Meeting (03-03 to 03-07) 
and International Convention (06-24 to 06-27).    At Mid Year the International President will be 
present as a friend to the District and to mentor and teach.  Also Club Pres and Secy training will 
be available at Mid Year.  Every club should be represented.  A journal is being prepared and ads 
will be accepted until tomorrow. 

Also Ann spoke about the Intl Convention and the election of PGov Tom DeJulio.  Delegates are 
still needed.  Attendees will be asked to help prior to the election with campaigning for Tom.  



SDPLG John Hanratty spoke about the 5th Annual Quarter Mile of Quarters at Eastview Mall on 
03-27.  Volunteers are needed.  Clubs should sign up now for time assignments.  Also John 
would appreciate any ideas for improvement. 

Lt Gov Barbara brought a huge assortment of children’s books and offered the opportunity for 
each club to take as many as they wanted and to be distributed as they wanted.   

ANNOUNCEMENTS  

Tickets for Penfield/Perinton’s March Madness Contest contact John Hanratty at 
JWHanratty@frontiernet.net of Steve Muchard at stevenmuchard@yahoo.com.  Fliers were 
distributed. 

Canandaigua Club will have a “Guest Bartender Night” on 02-11, from 6 to 8 PM at Steamboat 
Landing.  Fliers were distributed. 

Penn will host a Valentine party on 02-20 @ Clinton Crest Manor for seniors.  

Farmington/Victor will have a Senior Citizens gathering on 03-20.   

Farmington/Victor will hold their annual Spirit of Giving Dinner on 5-1.  Contact Dave Jacobus 
@ 585-924-9211 for information. 

Webster Club will have their Big Money Drawing on 04-29.  Contact PLG Carole Bubb at 585-
872-4560 for tickets.  

Fingerlakes Governor’s  Visit is on May 8th at the Canandaigua Inn on the Lake. Contact Kim 
Snyder of the Canandaigua Club for more information.   Fliers were distributed. 

Key Leader is being offered 05-14 to 05-15.  This is open to all teens, not only Key 
Clubbers.  Contact PP Peter J. Pellittieri at 585-671-4470 or petepell@frontiernet.net, for 
information.   

Penfield Perinton now has a foundation. 

Palmyra/Macedon now meets at the Log Cabin in Macedon. (Second and Fourth Tuesdays at 
6:45 PM.) Contact Jordan Neuringer at Kiwanis@usgreek.com to double-check on meeting 
times.   

NEXT MEETING IS MONDAY APRIL 5TH  

@ MICKEY FINNS IN VICTOR 

Monday, February 1, 2010  

 


